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        MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

February 11, 2004

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Federal

The U.S. House of Representatives today unanimously approved a four-month extension for the funding of national highway and transit programs.  The legislation (H.R. 3783) was approved by a 421 to 0 vote. 

The legislation will provide funding for highway construction, highway safety, transit, motor carrier, and surface transportation research programs at the levels approved in the Fiscal Year 2004 budget resolution.  The nation’s transportation reauthorization bill, popularly known as TEA-21, expired on September 30, 2003, but was extended by five months (until February 29, 2003) prior to today’s additional four month extension through June 20, 2004.  H.R. 3783 now goes to the U.S. Senate for consideration. 

The MTA will continue its effort to have Congress adopt its programmatic and project priorities when it does pass a final six year reauthorization bill.

State

Assembly

Speaker Nunez has announced new committee appointments and the creation of an Assembly Fiscal Team to begin work on the budget.  The following highlights significant changes.

Assembly Member Jenny Oropeza (D-Long Beach) has been appointed as Chair of the Assembly Transportation Committee. 

Assembly Member Darrel Steinberg (D-Sacramento) has been appointed as Chair of the Assembly Budget Committee. This committee was formerly chaired by Assembly Member Oropeza.  Assembly Members Oropeza and Chu have both been removed from the committee.

Assembly Member Judy Chu (D-Monterey Park) has been appointed as Chair of the Assembly Appropriations Committee.

The Assembly Fiscal Team will consist of Assembly Members Steinberg, Chu and Dutra (D-Freemont) and will work with the Speaker and Schwarzenegger Administration on the State Budget.

Senate

The Senate Budget Subcommittee #4 for Transportation has announced a series of hearings around the state to discuss the local impacts of the Governor’s transportation proposals.  One hearing will be conducted in Los Angeles on 

Feburary 26, 2004. This hearing will be a joint hearing of the Budget Subcommittee, the Senate Transportation Committee and the Los Angeles City Council Committee on Transportation.  The specifics of this hearing have not been finalized although the MTA will be asked to submit testimony.

Please feel free to contact MTA Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs, Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or MTA Government Relations Manager for State Affairs, Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu at (213) 922-4145 with any questions related to this Legislative Brief.
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